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Hello Pastors and Praying Friends:  

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Blessed be the Lord who is worthy to be 
praised.  

Thank you for your faithful service to the Lord in your financial and prayer support to us. We pray and trust 
that you are also enjoying God’s grace in your physical health as well as in your spiritual health.  

Our anniversary meetings from Sunday morning service to Saturday (April 19-25th) went very well. We had 
the national missionary pastors preached during each service. The building was packed full each service 
because believers from all the 7 Baptist churches on Pohnpei also came and attended the service. We 
were blessed, encouraged, and challenged by the preaching and the fellowship with the other believers.  

Following are other ministries we are involved in and desire your prayer support for.  

1. Bible translations work is progressing very well. The committee expects that the translation of the 
all the New Testament books be completed August 31, 2015.  

      
2. Prison ministry- We continue to minister at the prison.  

3. I am teaching I&II Peter and the book of Jude at the Bible Baptist Institute of Pohnpei in U 
Municipality.  

Urgent Prayer Request:  Our “Nahs” (activity center) that is used 
for Sunday School, Youth meetings, VBS, and other church 
activities was blown down by the tropical storm that hit Pohnpei 
early Monday, May 11th. We need this building, but our funds are 
insufficient to rebuild it. Please pray that the Lord will provide 
the funds for the rebuilding of our “Nahs”. We really would like to 
rebuild this building before we do our Vacation Bible School in 
July,2015.  

In His Service,  
Sonny, Lihna and Family 
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